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MINUTES OF THE ADDITIONAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 11th December 2019 AT 7.30PM AT THE LEIGH PARISH CHURCH

Present:  Cllr. J. Arkell (Chair), Cllr M. Chandler, Cllr. L. Glazebrook, Cllr P. Hooton and Cllr K. Moreton.
In attendance:  K. Tilling (Parish Clerk), Cllr H. McLain and 10 members of the public.
1. Apologies: 

No apologies.
2. Declarations of interest:
There were no declarations of Interest required for this meeting.

3. To discuss proposed planning application for about 150 dwellings at Coombe Hill and consider a response following the public consultation on Tuesday 2nd December 2019:
The public consultation event on Tuesday 2nd December 2019 was organised by the Pegasus Planning Group acting on instructions from Hitchens/Bovis and was an open invitation for all within the Parish and beyond. A number of Parishioners attended the event and the following comments reflect many of the views:

The original proposed number of houses for this site was 40 but on closer inspection of the submitted information, parishioners picked up that some of the data was based on 100 houses. So even this data does not cover the new volume being considered. The high density of building is not in keeping with anything in the parish and totally out of character with majority of the Parish neighbours.
The design looks very neat until you start looking at the detail. Locals know the area, they know the flooding and drainage issues, the volume of traffic on the roads (and pollution from the cars standing at the traffic lights) and the expansion of the Business Centre next door also being promoted through the TBC latest draft of their local plan. 

There is only one proposed access to the whole site. No matter where access points are positioned, they will be onto a very busy stretch of A38 or A4019 and very close to the traffic light controlled cross roads. Locals already experience difficulty getting out onto the roads and this will only exacerbate the problem. Concerns were raised about the standing traffic at peak times. It is understood that the County Council will not entertain a second set of traffic lights.
Water is a big concern. Look at the amount of standing water lying at the bottom of the field. There are not many months when this is not present. This water tries to flow towards the ditch, which in turn flows into the Leigh Brook that then flows into the River Chelt and out to the River Severn. Each watercourse has to collect water run-off from roads and houses and now there is a proposal to add the foul water from the SUD’s. This scheme just will not work. Jason Westmoreland is very aware of the site and did a site visit with several Parish Councillors a year or two back. He knows that the feed into the Leigh Brook is a ditch. The pipe that goes under the road is not big enough and wrongly sited for its existing water issues. The Business Centre expansion plan is also going to add to the water. There has been no response from the developers when asked where all this extra water will go. The LLFA need to look very closely at the proposals and check any calculations carefully.
Local services like schools have no capacity for new houses at Coombe Hill. They are full and this therefore means that children will have to be driven to other schools some distance away adding to the existing traffic issues. There has been references to new schools being built at The Elms and Twigworth. These have not reached planning stage so are not part of the equation. When they are finally built it will be as a result of the phased house building they are part of and therefore will be filled by their ‘local’ children.

TBC commissioned a Landscape Assessment for various sites within their borough and the site behind the petrol station at Coombe Hill was included in this. It clearly explains the visual and physical impacts on the land if houses were built.  This goes against the JCS and TBC Plan, including the most recent version.

It is understood that the Wild Life Trust have been in discussion with TBC over the environmental impact this will have. 

Actions to be considered: 

Raising ongoing concerns with the consultants including flooding, traffic and schooling.
Be prepared for the public consultation and response to the revised application once it is submitted. Individual comments are encouraged.

Consider requesting/organising a highways survey that looks at volume and standing traffic, impact of the street scene.

Protecting the environment and heritage within the area.

Studying the up to date appropriate planning policies; NPPF, JCS and TBC. Need some additional technical expertise in this.
4.  To approve the Parish Council Precept figure for 2020/2021.
It was agreed that a % increase to a precept is very misleading when the baseline is so low. The suggested figure for 2020/2021 reflects the additional work that is now carried out by the Parish Council and the rise in costs for salaries, insurance and day to day running costs. Revised budget proposed by Cllr Arkell and seconded by Cllr Chandler, all unanimous.
5.  To consider whether the Parish Council wish to submit a response to the GCC Statement of Community Involvement (SCI) 2nd Review – deferred from the November meeting.
The Parish Council decided not to make a response.

6. Any other business.

Dog waste bins: Yes, they are ugly but they were free and this is only for a trial period.  Initial trialling until end of January was proposed but as the trial period started later than planned, has now been extended.  The siting of the bin by the pond has caused some concerns. Its siting was agreed at a previous Parish Council meeting where no concerns were raised. The siting of bins come with very specific instructions and these temporary sites have taken all this into consideration. They are being used by responsible dog owners. The Parish Council have also purchased a dog stencil and chalk paint which will be used later in the year to leave temporary reminders on the roads around the village.
Flood Sign: Looking into a second sign to stop traffic turning into Blacksmith Lane and not able to turn around when the road is flooded.

Pancake Lane Resurfacing: plans show that this is still going ahead in January 2020.[image: image3.png]



